DACIC Minute of meeting Wednesday 1 November 2017
Present: Joan Bishop (Chair) JB, James Dillon (Treasurer) JD, Neil Hampton NH, Jim McGillvary JM, Gordon Sutherland GS and Alison MacWilliam AM 

In attendance: Anne Coombes (AC) and Peter Wild (PW)
Apologies: Lynne Mahoney
	1.
	Minute of meeting of 12 September

	Proposed by GS, seconded by JD


	2.
	Matters Arising

	

	
	a) Coul Links
	It was agreed that the confidential item reported on at the last meeting could now be moved into the public area. JB indicated that she had sent the letter of support to Highland Council and encouraged individuals to do so too. To date there were 100 

	
	c) Bank closure:
	It was noted that the two cash machines had run out of money at the weekend, leading to concerns for the high season. JD asked whether the mobile bank could be used by customers of other banks. JB would look into this. NH reported that it was hoped the Golf Club would soon have a cash machine installed. 

	3.
	Membership and Stakeholders:
	John and Genevieve Duhigg are now residents so status can be changed from stakeholder to member. It was agreed to approach Genevieve with a view to become a board member. Cocoa Mountain has joined as a business member. Other new members Paddy Murray, Ken Bromage, Stephen Pagan. GS agreed keep the membership list up-to-date.

	4.
	 2017 plan:

	

	
	a) Late night shopping
	JB had contacted the businesses but is still waiting for several responses. Will chase again.

	
	b) New Year
	Hogmanay Street Party AGM to take place on 02.11.17 and preparations are well underway.

	
	c) Visitors Centre:
	Lucy greeted 329 coaches this year compared to 160 in 2016. She’ll provide some cover in the Visitor Centre over the winter months.

	
	d) Business Group:
	Business Group to meet in January and data to be submitted by the end of that month. 

	
	e) Cruise Liners:
	After much delay, Lee Phillips of PV Films submitted a first draft video. It was agreed that it didn’t cover all the elements of the storyboard provided by JB or suit the intended target audience. JB, AC and PW to meet to discuss and report back to Lee. JB would push for a revised version to show to the ground-handlers at the forthcoming workshop on 6th December.

	
	f) Pensions:
	Staff members have been invited to join the Nest Scheme and all have taken up the offer. JB will send Virgin Money a cheque to cover Lucy Williams April to September pension. Lucy is now on maternity leave, but has been able to prepare a lot in advance. Lou will fill in. Lucy will return from maternity leave for one month in January then she and her husband will share parental leave with Lucy returning to work on 16th July.

	
	g) Month by month plan:
	Covered above.


	
	h) Project Sweep:

	GS reported that a detailed business plan was still required for curling. It is now proposed that the rink size is reduced from four lanes to three as it was felt this would be a suitable wedding/events venue size. A similar project in Belgium had been very successful and this would be a good model to follow.

	
	i) Dornoch leaflet and bedroom folders:
	Bedroom Folder: currently with the printers. 
Leaflet: the application to the Ward Discretionary Fund was rejected. Work was in progress with a few events to be added, including ‘Week of St Gilbert’ from 1-8 April that would include a concert, ceilidh etc. Leaflet would go to the printer in December and to Landmark in January.

	
	j) Rosumund Pilcher leaflet: 
	This was carried forward to the next meeting when LM could report on it.

	
	k) World Host Training:
	Plan for one session at the tail end of 2017 and one in March 2018 depending on feedback.

	5.
	 Approval of Annual Accounts:


	Approved

	6.
	Financial Statement:
	This was presented to 29 September 17


	7.
	MDO Report:


	None received

	8.
	AOCB.

	

	
	a) Caravan park

	JM reported that the extent of the current site is well in excess of original plans. The owners were asked two years ago to submit a site plan but this was never done. Highland Council legal team were looking into the situation, so there is no action DACIC can take at the moment.

	
	b) Public Toilets:
	JM reported a quote had been obtained for a refurbishment of the current public toilet and he had made a request to HC to take this forward. GS suggested that the Coul Links development should include a car park with toilets in town as part of their plans. This was felt to be an excellent idea.

	
	c) Date of next meeting:

	Tuesday 12 December at 7pm

	
	d) Website
	The website had now been moved from Purple Frog to Cheryl Hopkins Consultants. It appeared to be faster and the search facility was working well. 

	
	e)  Webcam
	This had now been fixed. GS mentioned that there had been some petty crime in the town and wondered whether CCTV should be installed. It was agreed this point should be kept under review.

	
	f) WiFi

	It was hoped that this would be functional before Christmas. The mast had to be installed in a central location and permission was granted to install it on the Courthouse. 

	
	g) Consultant’s Day
	This was arranged for Friday 24 November in the RDGC. AM would attend in the morning. GS had previously met the consultant and would catch up with him again. JB put forward the idea of inviting others (eg Genevieve, Carol Mackay) to join the meeting, but after discussion it was decided that just the Board members should attend.

	
	f) Electric vehicle charging points
	AM asked whether Dornoch had any electric vehicle charging points. JM mentioned that HC would be installing charging points in strategic locations, though it was not clear whether Dornoch would be one. NH reported that RDGC had a couple of charging points which were available to the public, as did the Royal Golf Hotel. It was agreed that it might be useful to publicise this.


